
Throes Of Teething
I have a baby in the throes of teething.  And that’s pretty
much all I have time to say – time to pick him up again to
stop the endless screaming and biting.  Poor thing �

Misc Kid Updates
My  10  month  old’s  physical  appearance  is  about  to  change
dramatically.  Well, first, let me start here – he’s been
suffering from lethargy, crabbiness, diarrhea, and diaper rash
lately.  You seasoned parents out there know what I’m talking
about – teething!  Sure enough, the other day when we were
playing and he was upside-down, I saw not one, not two, but
THREE little tooth buds on his top gums.  Poor little guy.  So
pretty soon, he will have a mouthful of teeth!  I just hope
that’s the end of his awful diaper rash – he’s been taking
about 3 baths a day; it’s one of the things that helps his
sore little bottom.  And being 10 months old, he’s been doing
all sorts of other things: climbing stairs, pulling things
down, pulling himself up on everything…  they grow so fast and
it seems that his trouble is just beginning!

His 2-year-old sister, Disney has gotten a Dora the Explorer
obsession from somewhere.  She wants to watch Dora constantly,
and it’s so cute to hear her talk back to Dora on the tv – she
is even learning Spanish as a result!

And  today  is  their  sister  Sammie’s  birthday!   She  is
officially 5!  We already had her birthday party, but I think
we will take her out to dinner and maybe to the store.  She
has been a little better behaved lately, but still not as
great as she was a few months ago – her behavior comes in
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waves, I guess.  At least we’re not stuck in horrible-acting
Sammie-ness  as  a  constant  any  longer  –  there  have  been
glimmers of hope!  She is getting ready for Kindergarten in
the fall and has been practicing writing her name.  A note
about this – she would have aced the writing her name part
already if we had just named her “Maps”, a word she writes
over and over!

Taylor is 9 and almost ready to go to middle school next
year.  You read that right – where we live, kids go to the
middle school for 4th-8th grades.  She is VERY responsible
with her school work and also when it comes to taking care of
their 4 pet rats, so I think she’ll do well in middle school. 
We have noticed an increase in her displaying a poor attitude
–  typical  tween  stuff,  but  I  wish  my  child  was  somehow
exempt.  Is there an exemption card I can get for this?

So anyway, there’s just been a lot going on with the kids
lately, and I wanted to share some things before time passed
me by and they moved out of the house before I had a chance to
blog it.  TIME FLIES!

HAPPY BIRTHDAY SAMMIE!!!!!

Where’s My Happy Little Guy?
My son (after having only daughters for the past nine years,
it seems weird to say the word son) must be teething.  He will
be 6 months old on Sunday already, and for the last 5 days,
he’s been crying constantly.  Yesterday was the exception, but
4 of the 5 last days, he’s been crying nonstop – it’s quite
taxing for both of us.  Mostly, the exhaustion comes because I
just feel badly for the little guy – he used to be the
happiest  baby  and  smiled  constantly.   But  after  trying
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everything to cheer him up, sometimes I selfishly think about
how hard it is on me as well.  I can’t imagine the pain he’s
going through, but in the mean time, I can’t get anything done
around the house – and leisure time?  Forget it.  It’s hard to
get anything done while holding him, and holding him offers
one of the only ways to keep him from crying – sometimes even
holding him doesn’t work.  Sometimes there is no choice but to
put him down somewhere, like when I’m cooking for instance,
and he’s not happy anywhere right now…  not in his playpen,
his bouncer, his bouncy seat, his crib, the floor, nowhere,
which means he is screaming, and it’s a draining form of
torture to hear a baby cry all day.  The only reason I’m
actually able to sit down and write this blog (YES!  Leisure
time after all!) right now is because he is passed out (after
a crying spell) sitting on the couch next to me.  He sometimes
likes it there too, but that means I’m glued to the couch –
can’t leave a baby unattended on a couch of course.  So I can
sit here and type this blog, but I can’t do things like tackle
my  accumulating  clutter  or  begin  the  task  of  cutting  Mt.
Washmore down to size.  Mt. Washmore is the never-ending,
magically replenishing pile of laundry often found lurking in
households with 2 or more kids – I have 4 kids, so our Mt.
Washmore is taking on a life of its own.  If we have any more
kids, I’m afraid people who come to visit us will just arrive
at the foot of a gi-normous pile of clothes where there once
was a house and a family who lived inside.

I try to tell myself that things like backed-up laundry and
clutter don’t really matter in the long run.  Heck, I’ll
probably even be bored and WISH I had lots more laundry to do
once my kids are all grown and in school during the day.  But
just as I convince my brain that this is true, my feet stumble
over something that’s in the way and shouldn’t be there –
clutter or a basket of laundry to put away.  Speak of the
devil, the laundry buzzer just went off…  if only my son will
sleep through the transfer from the couch to his playpen so I
can go fold it and put it away, thereby avoiding feeding Mt.



Washmore.

HE DID!  He’s asleep in his playpen!  But now the dogs are
barking at the neighbor’s cat again and WAAAAA, WAAAAAA!!! 
Those dogs have woken the baby again!  Sigh…

I guess today will see yet another expansion of Mt. Washmore
after all.

The Prize
In my previous post I was looking for the title of a song and
the artist who sings it, and I promised a prize to anyone who
could  provide  me  with  the  info.   Two  readers  and  fellow
bloggers,  justj  and  derek,  successfully  completed  the
challenge.   So  what’s  their  prize?   A  blog  post  of
recognition,  of  course!

Alright, that’s dumb.  It’s going to make sure that people
never take any challenges I offer again.  Isn’t just knowing
that you helped a friend enough?  Of course it is, but you
were promised a prize.  Maybe I can treat your ears to a round
of Senorita Mas Fina (that’s the name of the song I was
looking for in case you’re wondering, and it’s sung by Kevin
Fowler).

Just kidding!  I won’t make you listen to the song.  It really
seems like something only a country music lover would like –
cheesy lyrics, hokey theme, obscene amount of twang – the kind
of song I can really use to tease my friends who hate country
music!

Well, thanks again derek and justj for playing and for coming
up with the info I was looking for.  And it’s ironic, I did do
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searches myself, and I did come up with the name Kevin Fowler,
but before I was able to listen to the song, I had to do
something else (the baby has been crying for 3 days straight –
teething), and I guess I forgot I was close to a result when
my computer crashed.  So thanks for helping me, and you will
get more than the blog post recognition I had planned – I will
have a real prize the next time I see each of you – something
small, but maybe a little better than blog recognition and
being made to listen to an extreme lesson in the country music
technique of twang.  Thanks for playing!


